

## Department of Energy

Savannah River Operations Office P.O. Box A Aiken, South Carolina 29802

DEC 03 2013

Dr. Donald N. Bridges, Chairperson Savannah River Site Citizens Advisory Board P. O. Box A Aiken, South Carolina 29802

Dear Dr. Bridges:

SUBJECT: Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Recommendation Number 313 – L-Basin Inventory as Trial Test for a Federal Repository (Your letter, 09/25/13)

Thank you for your recommendation on the use of L-Basin Fuel in a trial test at a federal repository.

The Department of Energy Savannah River Operations Office cannot accept your recommendation. The Federal Repository is not within the purview of The Office of Environmental Management.

As a point of clarification in your recommendation, the High Flux Isotope Reactor (HFIR) cores are not in urgent need of processing due to container degradation. The isolation cans were identified by the Defense Nuclear Facility Safety Board as having container degradation not the HFIR cores.

If you have any questions please contact me, or have your staff contact Patrick McGuire at (803) 208-3927.

Sincerely,

David C. Moody

Manager

NMPD-14-0007

cc:

Kristen Ellis, (EM-3.2), DOE-HQ Catherine Alexander, (EM-3.2), DOE-HQ Jeff Williams, (NE), DOE-HQ Christopher Hansen, (NE), DOE-HQ Gary Deleon, (EM-22), DOE-HQ Zack Smith, Deputy Manager, DOE-SR Sandra Waisley, DDFO, DOE-SR Terry Spears, DDFO, DOE-SR Catherine Templeton, SCDHEC Gwen Keys, U.S. EPA Albert Frazier, GADNR